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November 29, 2022 

 
Board of County Commissioners  
Cass County Government 
211 9th Street South 
Fargo ND 58103 

 
Re:  Official County Newspaper Appointment 
 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
As per North Dakota Century Code, each County is required to have an official newspaper, which is 
voted on in four-year cycles. In the 2018 election cycle, the Fargo Forum was elected with ~73% of the 
vote, a margin commensurate with the previous four election cycles (2002, 2006, 2010 and 2014).  
 
For 2022 neither the Fargo Forum nor the Cass County Recorder filed for candidacy; the Recorder 
believes it did submit a filing, but to date has not provided evidence of this, nor has any receipt of the 
filing been discovered in the Finance Office.  The Finance Office did not identify the absence of an 
Official County Newspaper contest until just prior to the General Election, by which stage the ballots 
had been printed and received. 
 
The Finance Office consulted with the State’s Attorney and the State’s Attorney, in return, has provided 
an opinion on how best to proceed (enclosed). In Summary, based on State Law and historical results, 
it is recommended that the Fargo Forum be appointed as the Cass County Official Newspaper through 
to the 2026 Election cycle. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 

 
Brandy Madrigga 
Cass County Finance Director 
 
Encl: 
States Attorney Memorandum of November 28, 2022 
 
SUGGESTED MOTION: 
Move to appoint the Fargo Forum as the Official Newspaper of Cass County until the next four-year 
election cycle in 2026. 
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